
City of Wilson

Historic Preservation Commission

Minutes – January 4, 2023
I. Call to Order

The January meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission was called to order at 5:35pm by Chairman Robb Hignite.

II. Attendance

Roll was called.

Members Present: Robert Hignite, Liz Uditis, Gene Daniel, James Diggs, Jean Smolen and Paolo Ceyrolles.

Members Absent: Crystal Franklin.  A quorum was determined.  Also present was staff member Dana Corson.  
III. Approval of Minutes  

A motion to approve the December 7, 2022 minutes was made by Ms. Uditis.  Mr. Ceyrolles seconded the motion and the motion was approved with all in favor.  
IV. Action Items
2022-12-05
508 Kenan Street W
Staff began by reading the staff report and characterized the application.  A motion to accept the staff report as findings of fact was made by Ms. Smolen.  Ms. Uditis seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to accept the staff report as findings of fact were approved.  All were in favor.  Juan Mendoza, representative, was present to speak in regards to the application and was sworn in by Ms. Corson.  Mr. Mendoza began by stating that the applicant was willing to use wood siding, repair the windows, and restore the rear entrance.  Due to the number of items on the application, staff recommended that the Commission go through each item, as outlined in the staff report, and make separate motions for clarity.
#2 – Mr. Mendoza asked that this item be removed from the application as the applicant was willing to repair the existing window.

#5 – A motion to give final approval of the materials for the restoration of the rear entrance to staff was made by Mr. Diggs.  Ms. Uditis seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to give staff final approval for materials was approved.  All were in favor.  
#3 – A motion to replace the decking with 5/4” tongue and groove as recommended by staff was made by Ms. Smolen.  Mr. Diggs seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to allow the decking to be replaced based on staff recommendation was approved.  All were in favor.  
#4 – A motion to approve the installation of a concrete driveway as submitted was made. By Mr. Ceyrolles.  Ms. Uditis seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to approve the driveway installation was approved.  All were in favor.  
#6 – A motion to approve the construction of a free-standing patio with materials that match the main structure was made by Mr. Ceyrolles.  Mr. Diggs seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded approve the patio construction was approved.  All were in favor.  
#7 – A motion to approve the installation of a shed roof over the rear entrance was made by Ms. Smolen.  Mr. Ceyrolles seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to approve the shed roof was approved.  All were in favor.  
2022-12-01
703 Kenan Street W
Staff began by reading the staff report and characterized the updated application.  Staff reiterated the recommendation that a smooth panel standing seam roof be installed instead of a ‘corrugated’ panel.  Adam Zimandy, homeowner, was present to speak in regards to the application and was sworn in by Ms. Corson.  With no further comments from the applicant or the Commission, a motion to approve the installation of a smooth panel standing seam metal roof was made by Ms. Uditis.  Mr. Daniel seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to approve the smooth panel was approved.  All were in favor. 
2023-01-02
300 Goldsboro Street E
Staff began by reading the staff report and characterized the application.  A motion to accept the staff report as findings of fact was made by Ms. Uditis.  Mr. Diggs seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to accept the staff report as findings of fact were approved.  All were in favor.  Charles Dawson, contractor, was present to speak in regards to the application and was sworn in by Ms. Corson.  Mr. Daniel stated that the Commission spends a lot of time discussing windows and doors and the threshold for replacement versus repair.  Mr. Diggs commented that the Standards, specifically #6, is what guides the Commission in their decision making.  A motion to approve the use of an all wood window for replacement, with final approval given to staff, was made by Mr. Diggs.  Ms. Uditis seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to allow the use of an all wood window for replacement was approved.  All were in favor. 
V. New Business
A draft copy of the new Standards, Part 1, was distributed to the Commission for review and comments.  They will be discussed at the next meeting.
VI. Old Business

VII. Adjournment

Mr. Diggs moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:46pm.  Ms. Uditis seconded the motion.  With no further discussion the motion made, and seconded to adjourn was approved.  All were in favor.  
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